VAN’S AIRCRAFT, INC.

14401 NE Keil Road, Aurora, Oregon, USA 97002
PHONE 503-678-6545 « FAX 503-678-6560 » www.vansaircraft.com ¢ info@vansaircraft.com

Service letter: October 18, 2006
Subject: #2 Battery Cables
Affected Models: All RVs

It has come to the attention of Van’s Aircraft that some #2 battery cable terminals
may have been improperly crimped.

If you received any of the specified cables in the period 05/2006 to 10/2006
either in the wiring harness kits or bought individually, check the security of the
crimped terminals as follows. Cables received outside this period should be
unaffected, but builders may choose to check them.

Clamp one terminal in a vice and put a %" or 5/16” dowel through the other
terminal to provide a handle to pull on it. Exert a moderate pull force so that if the
crimps are good, the terminals will not be damaged. If they are not properly
crimped then a pull of approximately 40Ib or less will be sufficient to detach one
terminal.

If one or both ends fail, return the cable(s) to Vans and we will provide
replacements.

Affected cables:

WH-P10
WH-P11
WH-P14
WH-P15
WH-P16
WH-P17
WH-P18
WH-P19
WH-P25
WH-P26
WH-P27
WH-P4

WH-P4F
WH-P5

WH-P6



